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     INTERNATIONAL  AMATEUR  RADIO UNION.  REGION 3
           
    MONITORING  SYSTEMS  NEWSLETTER.  MARCH    2003.

The  present   “Voice of Korea” (earlier Id  was Radio Pyongyang” of  DPR Korea,

(ITU Country code is KRE)  is scheduled on 3560 KHz, an exclusive amateur radio frequency, for the following  languages with 200 KW  transmitters. 

Language

Time slot UTC. Hrs.

Russian

0700-0900

(Pyongyang) and (CBS) indicate

Korean(Pyongyang)    0900-0950

the  Origin of the main programming

English

1000-1100

from  Pyongyang  and Central Broadcasting

French


1100-1200

System, respectively.

Korean(CBS)

1200-1250

Chinese

1300-1400

Korean(CBS)

1400-1450

Arabic


1500-1600

English

1600-1700

Spanish

1700-1800

French


1800-1900

Arabic


1900-2000

Korean (CBS)

2000-2050

Chinese

2100-2300

Korean (CBS)

2300-2350       

There are  TEN  of  200 KW transmitters available at Pyongyang  area (125.33 E, and 39.05  N)   By seeing the  schedules   above, it is clear that more than  ONE  transmitter is used for the frequency of 3560 kHz.

Al that information is from the latest “World Radio Television Handbook-2003 Edition”

 Our expert OM Martin Potter, VE3OAT, the Regional  Monitoring System Coordinator of IARU-R2,may be able to  identify the different  transmitters by their individual “frequency-signatures”.  


The reports from JARL are not coming through.


News from the other regions can be looked up at their web sites:

http://iarums.com/
http://www.echelon.ca/iarumsr2/contact.html

Log data for the month of   Mar 2003, from WIA, NZART and ARSI  are in the attachment in the Excel format.

Rest of the intruder data can be found in the attachment.

Best 73s,

de B.L.Manohar "Arasu"  VU2UR.

Regional   Monitoring Systems Coordinator
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.

This newsletter is sent by E-mail to the Regional Coordinators of Region 1,2,  and  the Directors and R3 HQ, International Co-ordinator, and to other  contributing members. The hard copy version is being sent to all the National Societies of Region 3, from the R3 HQ.                                                                                             
END.

